
Rotary Focus - arotahi Rotary 

 

Sergeant Tony’s Session  
Sharyn & Ryan supporting Jacinda Ardern - who has damaged the National signs, Pip spotted in Timaru as the well dressed 
walker in designer shoes, everyone who has received traffic infringement notices in the last year (and there were quite a few), 
Peter Hughes is drying out, Bruce and Alan M on attendance were silent when asked if they had any confessions, all men 
wearing ties, Chub wouldn't tell the sergeant what he bought Pat for her birthday, Mike H 28th wedding anniversary, Mike J 
mixing his drink (a traffic light), Pauline’s daughter on TV1 breakfast show. 

Notices 
Raffle Winners -  Tony Alden and Pip Wallace           

Birthdays - Alana Maitland 31 July, Dylan Murray 1 August, Ailsa Mackenzie & Pat Fletcher 2 August 

Community Services Meeting—Sunday 6 August 3pm at Waimate T & C 

Bledisloe Cup Trip - 26 August. Organiser Dylan 

Abandoned Husbands Brew Club Vocation Day - 1 September 

Clutha Gold Cycle Trip next March - 3 day cycle trip Alexandra to Lawrence, maximum of 20 people, already have 10 people. 
Check out www.cluthagold.co.nz and let Russell know your interest by end of August. 

Bruce The Conference in Dunedin May 
2018 - A Brilliant Rotary Unique Conference 
Experience  

Have you checked out Club Runner?  

 

 Apologies txt 027 6896006 by midday Wednesday 

Parting thought - Having a POSITIVE MENTAL attitude is asking how something can be done, rather than saying it can’t be 
done, and my second one is GO the CRUSADERS the only New Zealand team in the Finals  

Colin requested on Sunday one more positive to be added - it is 25-17.  
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Sergeant Kevin Reynolds & Constable Nathan Bobbette 

We had the privilege the learning more about our two new Police officers to Waimate. 
Sergeant Kevin Reynolds, originating from the UK and moving to Waimate from Auckland has 
a wealth of experience in both the Armed Forces and the Police in UK and New Zealand.   

Kevin offered some crime prevention advice - if its too good to be true - its NOT. A typical 
example is the promise of money from Nigeria. He said phone scams are constant - banks 
will never ask for your details and if you see that something is not right ring 111 not the local 
Police station. Every bit of information can be helpful. 

Kevin loves our small town sense of community and in closing said “Waimate - love this little 
town, she’s a grand town.” 

Constable Nathan Bobbette is the most decorated officer in South Canterbury region. He also 
has an Army background and in 2014 joined the Police being posted to Timaru before 
applying to work in Waimate. Nathan is an enthusiast young man and is very passionate 
about Policing. He is more than happy to give advice at any time. 

We are extremely fortunate to have Kevin, Nathan and their families in Waimate. 

  

Well Done   
Raewyn and Ryan for playing a leading part in the fundraising 
event for the new Waimate showgrounds pavilion fit-out.  The 
auction alone raised $47,100 plus more was raised from bar 
and ticket sales. President Dylan said “another high impact 
service project”  supported by Rotary. 

Sergeant Kevin Reynolds 



Meals on Wheels Roster 

Mon/Tue August 7/8 Allan Laurie 

Wed /Thu August 9/10 Ryan Luckman 

Fri/Mon  August 11/14 Alan Maitland 

Sat/Sun August 12/13 Jim Young 

Tue/Wed August 15/16 Ailsa McKenzie 

Thu/Fri August 17/18 Ewan McKenzie 

In History This Week 

• 7 August 1997 ~ Beatrice Faumuina wins athletics world championship 
gold when she threw the discuss 66.82m. 

• 11 August 1962 ~ Aramoana the country’s first roll-on roll-off ferry entered 
service between Wellington and Picton. In its first year it carried 207,000 
passengers, 46,000 cars and 181,000 tonnes of cargo.  

• 12 August 1816 ~ N Z’s first school opens at Hohi in Bay of Islands. The 
building measured 10m x 6m and included an area for Maori students to 
sleep and a cordoned platform for teachers and Pakeha students. 

 10 August 17 August 24 August 

Speaker Club Night TBC 

 

Cara Tipping Smith 

 

Chair Ryan Luckman Pip Wallace Tony Alden 

Fellowship Peter Hughes 

Gary Dennison 

Mike Johnson 

Chub Fletcher 

Sharyn Cain 

Michael Horne 

Stewards Paul Grigg 

Bev White 

Harvey Wood 

 

Mark Brown 

Rebecca Aitchison 

Jim Rayner 

 

Peter Hughes 

Alan Maitland 

John Coles 

Important Rotary Contacts 

President - Dylan Murray  pres.waimaterotary@icloud.com 

Secretary - Pauline Dore sondzela@xtra.co.nz 

District Governor - Bruce Cowan 

Club Addresses: 

www.rotarydistrict9980.org        www.waimaterotary.club 

Facebook - Rotary Club of Waimate   PO Box 92, Waimate 

If you are unable to attend to your assigned duty please arrange to swap with someone else.                               
Partners, friends, family and potential members are most welcome at all meetings 

  

August is Membership Month 

 August is the month when Rotary Clubs 
 around the world focus on membership in 
 Rotary. Invite a friend or business  
 associate to attend a meeting and learn  
 more about Rotary.  
 A person who is interested in being a  
 member is offered three evenings on us. If 
 you would like assistant with inviting  
 someone please talk to Membership 
 Director Alan Maitland or President Dylan. 


